Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 652 February 2024

The Parish Council met on the 11th January 2024. Councillors present at the meeting were Penny Bean (Chairman), Marcus Oxendale, Sally Wright, Sally Wright, Dave Smith, Sam Warriner and Phillip Lazenby. Louise Pink – Clerk.

The following new planning application was received for consideration this month:-

ZE23/06942/HOUSE Catesby House, 23A The Croft, Sheriff Hutton

Erection of entrance porch to the north elevation and single storey orangery to the rear following removal of existing conservatory.

Decision – No Objection.

The following planning decisions were received this month:-

ZE23/00416/FUL Middleton House, Finkle Street, Sheriff Hutton Erection of replacement dwelling and associated landscaping. APPROVED.

ZE23/01550/MFUL Southern Unit, Cornborough Road, Sheriff Hutton

Erection of an agricultural building for the handling of cattle and attached feed store following demolition of existing building.

APPROVED.

Neighbourhood Plan

We now have 3 volunteers willing to take part in formulating a Neighbourhood Plan for the future development of Sheriff Hutton which when approved by North Yorkshire Council will be taken into consideration on future planning applications.

However, we do need at least another 3 people, more if possible to take this forward. Whilst we can get professional help in the formatting of the plan we desperately need local people to do the actual work.

Whilst the Parish Council will have representation on the working party it is essential that the plan represents the views of all residents not only parish councillors.

If you are interested in joining the group but would like further information please contact the Chairman, Councillor Penny Bean on 01347 878392 for a chat.

Parking on Verges

The Parish Council would like to request that residents do not park on the verges throughout the village. Many of the verges are being churned up due to vehicles parking on them. The parish council would also like to request that where residents have had work done to their house that has resulted in damage to the verge that the verge is reinstated once work has been completed.

Next Meeting

The date of the next Parish Council meeting will be Thursday 8th February 2024 at 7.30pm in the Miss Ward Room at the Methodist Church.

Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on (01904) 861131. 13 White Rose Avenue, New Earswick, York, YO32 4AG.

Super-Mobile Library

The next visit will be on Friday, 23rd February, 10am - 12 noon, then Friday 22nd March. The mobile library can be used as a drop-in facility to select or return books as it used to be before the pandemic. If request specific title. please browse our online https://capitadiscovery.co.uk/northyorkshire and place a reservation using your borrower number and your PIN, selecting 'Supermobile' as your pick-up location. There may be a small charge for this service. Free downloads of eBooks, e-audiobooks and magazines are available from our website at www.northyorks.gov.uk/digital-librarylf you are not a member of our libraries, you can join at the SuperMobile Library. It is FREE! For enquiries, please call 01609 533878 or email supermobile@northyorks.gov.uk

For more information about library services visit www.northyorks.gov.uk/libraries or download our library App. Search for: North Yorkshire Libraries in the App Store of Google Play

NB. The Super-Mobile Library dates may be subject to change and cancellations at short notice.

Friends of Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 200 Club

The winning numbers in December's draw were £150 - 193, £100 - 42, £50 - 50, 97 and 170, £25 - 74, 96, 134, 178 and 236, £20 - 75. Final membership for 2024 draws is 219, thank you again for your support. January's £25 winning numbers were 110, 171,185,195 and 207.

How does one say thank you to a village?

I want to thank whoever it was who planned, shopped, collected, prepared, and packed twelve items, put them in a decorated box with a card and brought the resulting gift to me on a dark wet day just before Christmas. I don't know how I qualified to be given this hamper, but it was a first in my life, much appreciated and gleefully enjoyed.

From ancient receiver THANK YOU "VILLAGE".

£100 Major Prize and many others including meat and confectionary

Friday 9th February - Open 7pm - Eyes Down 7.30pm

Refreshments provided in a relaxed and fun atmosphere! Future dates 22nd March and 19th April

Sheriff Hutton CP School PTFA would like to thank everyone from the bottom of our hearts for supporting our Christmas raffle and silent auction this year. We are thrilled to share with you all that our final total is £2363.25! Amazing!

We look forward to seeing you all at our upcoming events such as our Jumble Sale in March and our annual scarecrow trail in April!

Many, many thanks again.

Gardening Club

This month Jill Ward will be talking to us about 'Burnby Hall Gardens'. We meet at 19.30 on Wednesday 21 February in the village hall. The talk is free to members and visitors are welcome to attend for a fee of £3.00.

Gardening tips

Now the gardening year begins, as the garden starts to wake up. More time spent now frees up hours for necessary weeding later. Prune, move and feed. Last year's rain brought on lots of growth in trees and shrubs, so check for size and space. Split up herbaceous perennials and grasses not done in the autumn and start to feed and mulch. If you have epimediums — an excellent ground cover plant - the old leaves need cutting off to give better flower displays. Don't forget the wisteria; prune back to fat flower buds if you want lots of flowers in May. It's time to think about the vegetables you want to grow whether from seed or from purchased plug plants. Plotting and planning for the year ahead!

The Village Show

This year the Village Show will be held on Saturday 10th August. We've some new classes this year in the Craft and Photography sections which we hope will interest you. If you are already busy crafting, painting or taking photographs this winter or planning your show entries for later in the year you can check the list below to see the updated sections. If you have any questions about the detailed requirements of these show classes, please email the show secretary Amanda Dick at shgardeningclub@gmail.com

Craft

44	Piece of hand embroidery or cross stitch	51	Item of woodwork
45	Machine embroidery or free machine embroidery item	52	Paper craft item
46	Item of patchwork or quilting, not necessarily a finished item, if large item, folded up with a photo to show full piece	53	Upcycled item – something new crafted from something old
47	Knitted or crocheted hat	54	Piece of handmade jewellery
48	Item of hand-knitting or crochet	55	Painting in any medium
49	Cushion	56	Any other handicraft item not eligible for any other class
50	Item of dressmaking		

Photography

74	Reflections - colour print	79	A view of Sheriff Hutton	84	Black & White or monochrome, any subject
75	Shadows – colour print	80	Persons or People – colour print	85	Sunrise or sunset – colour print
76	Wildflower scene	81	Bird/s – colour print	86	Food – colour print
77	1 garden flower – no insects!	82	Bug(s), Butterflies or Animal(s) – colour print	87	Any other scene – colour print
78	Architecture/buildings – colour print	83	A bridge or bridges – colour print		

Village Ramble

This month's walk is on Thursday February 29th. It will be about five miles long starting in the village of Wigginton and taking us in a circular path around Wigginton Moor and onto Moorlands Nature Reserve at Skelton, which is a beautiful small woodland. We will return for lunch at a local pub. The walk is on easy terrain, mostly track and footpaths with no inclines, especially ideal for winter walking conditions. Please meet at 9.30am at The Village Hall car park. New members are always welcome and lifts are available for non drivers— it's a great way to meet new people or catch up with old friends! If you want any further information, please telephone this month's ramble leader John Williamson on 01904 491278.

Message from the Jumblies

Sometimes when we are given items for sale we realise that they are quite valuable and could be sold for more than we could to achieve at a jumble sale. On these occasions we take advice and where possible these items are sold at auction and the money then passed on to the cause for which it was originally donated. Over the last few months several items were sent to auction and the last lots have now been successfully sold for amounts beyond our dreams. We can now report that our total for 2023 has increased to £21,189.

A fantastic new record. We were able to make a donation to St Leonard's Hospice at Home of £500 as a thank you to them for the caring and professional support they have given to some of our residents and their families in their time of need.

Our first Jumble Sale of 2024 will be on Saturday 17th February at 2pm at the Village Hall in aid of the Parish Church and the Bowling Club. If you were able to attend any of the events and services held at the Parish Church over the Christmas period you will have realised how lucky we are to have one of the oldest parish churches in the country.

It is a fantastic building and a wonderful place for people to meet up not only for church services but for other events too. However, it is very costly to keep it in good repair and available for us to benefit from and we have to sincerely thank the Church Wardens and other volunteers who are involved in its upkeep

The Bowling Club is another valuable asset of our village. Tucked away in the far corner of the Playing Field behind the sheltering hedge it can be easily missed. 2023 saw a good increase in membership, mainly local people, many of whom are new to the village. New members are always welcome to play in a friendly, sociable atmosphere. Volunteers give a lot of time to keeping the club running but again it is costly to pay for grounds maintenance throughout the year. The Bingo sessions throughout the autumn and winter months provide welcome funds and a social outing for many people from Sheriff Hutton and the surrounding area.

To raise money for both these organisations we need your help.

Have you been having a clear-out? Are you downsizing or moving away?

Your unwanted good condition clothes, household linen, books, toys, bric-a-brac can be sold to raise much needed funds. These can be brought to the Village Hall on the morning of the sale between 8.30 and 11.00 am. If you have donations but this time is not convenient please contact me to arrange an alternative. We may be able to access the Village Hall on the Friday night but this is an unknown quantity at the time of going to press.

We would also welcome donations of home-made cakes for the cake stall and refreshments and prizes for the tombola. Anything and everything you are able to offer will be greatly appreciated.

Penny Bean 01347 878392

Sheriff Hutton Jumblies Turning cast offs into cash

St Leonard's, Farlington

The well-attended celebrations of Christmas are now just happy memories. In January we started the new year with our Plough Sunday service accompanied by an excellent, warming ploughman's lunch.

Lent Starts This Month

Lent is a period of 40 days – excluding Sundays – which starts on Ash Wednesday. It is the solemn period of preparation for Christ's crucifixion. But it is also the period of preparation for his resurrection which we celebrate on Easter Day. And, to emphasise this period of solemnity churches are kept bare of flowers and decoration.

Before the start of Lent is Shrove Tuesday, a day of feasting before the 40 days. This year, Lent begins on February 14th which is, of course, Valentine's Day!

Why 'Ash Wednesday'? Ashes are an ancient sign of penitence; from the Middle Ages it became the custom to begin Lent by people being marked in ash with the sign of the cross.

Services at St Leonard's in February

Sunday11th 10.30am Shortened Matins (BCP) with hymns

Wednesday 14th 2.00pm Ash Wednesday service (this service is for all five parishes)

Sunday25th 10.30am Holy Communion (BCP) with hymns

We hope we may see you at one or more of these services.

The church is open daily for private prayer or 'quiet time'. The churchyard is open at all times and the spring flowers are just starting to push up through the grass.

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

NOTICE - The Club AGM will be on Wednesday 6th March at 7:00 p.m. at Sheriff Hutton Village Hall. All members welcome.

Have your say and vote on the election of Committee Members, Officers, Subscriptions and find out what is proposed for the coming season.

Christine Thomas

Chair

Website: lta.org.uk/sheriffhuttontennisclub Email: sheriffhuttontennisclub@gmail.com

The next **JIGSAW PUZZLE AND COFFEE MORNING** will take place on Friday 9th February between 10am and 12pm in the refreshment room at Sheriff Hutton village hall. Please come along to exchange or buy a Puzzle or just for coffee/cake and a chat. All are welcome.

Sheriff Hutton Bridge Cricket Club

From The IPL to The Bridge

The club are delighted to announce that they have secured the services of MANAN VOHRA as the new club professional. Manan comes with a wonderful pedigree having spent several years in the Indian Premier League playing 56 times; his highlight is probably 67 in the 2014 final for Kings XI Punjab; he also has had international honours with India U19s. He replaces Dulash who has been with us for several years and has decided to try pastures new, we wish him well – he was a great servant to the club and leaves with every blessing.

Mahan will not only play for the club but wants to get involved in the development of players especially the juniors; it will be a golden opportunity to rub shoulders with him as a player and as a coach. Come and see him play this summer, hopefully he might bring some Indian sunshine!

The rest of the current news comes from the new Management team as they settle into their various roles in the club. They all know regardless of individual titles or roles it is imperative that together we raise funds to redevelop the club house at Moor Farm which is in need of serious work.

As announced last month the club has secured sponsorship again from RAP, an asphalt recycling company, to that we can add Reynolds Garages at Selby, Ashton's Estate agents and, fingers crossed, hoping to have another major new sponsor for the new coloured clothing. If anyone has local contacts who may be willing to help in any way please contact Mark Fisher or any member of the club who will pass on any details. We have at least one big opportunity to sponsor the club and have your name up front and prominent! Come and find out.

Junior nets have started at The Galtres Centre in Easingwold with Senior nets starting at St Olaves on Sunday 28th at 7pm to 9pm.

A Happy New Year to all from the members of Sheriff Hutton Bridge.

Sheriff Hutton Village Market

Our final market of 2023, the fantastic Christmas market, provided the village with an extremely festive event. With the brass band playing, Mrs Christmas handed out chocolates to the children (thank you very much "Mrs Christmas") along with nearly 60 stalls and a fabulous cafe, it topped off a busy 2023.

The Gardening Club played host to the cafe and managed to raise £850 for their club funds which will help with club trips and, of course, our village show which the Gardening Club kindly organises and funds.

For those that missed our update in November, the market committee were thrilled to announce that £3000 was granted back to our community with the following gaining: Village Hall, Gardening Club, Tennis Club, Bowls Club, St Helen's Church, Marton Church, Strensall Tigers and the village playground. On top of this, those who hosted a cafe in 2023 raised in excess of £7000 between them which is excellent. This means that we have achieved our initial village market target which was to raise £10,000 for the community on an annual basis, quite brilliant!

Once again a huge thank you to everyone who supported the market last year including our stallholders, dedicated volunteers and visitors.

Best wishes for 2024

Sheriff Hutton Village Market Team mail@shvm.co.uk

The Methodist Church

Enough is enough.

Every January I have the privilege of going on retreat to Ilkley. A retreat is a time of reflection and rest, most welcome after the intensity of advent, Christmas and New Year. With other Methodist colleagues I spend two and half days contemplating something of interest to us all. This year with the help of Sam and Anna from Leeds Sanctuary we worked through possible meanings of being enough, doing enough and having enough. So, I thought February would be a good time to share my reflection on what I learned.

I don't know about you, but I struggle with all three of these enoughs. I often feel inadequate in the role I have as a church minister. I look around my colleagues and they appear to me to be much more switched on and in control than me. But then I talk to my colleagues and I find that we share those same doubts and insecurities. Perhaps you sometimes feel the same. When faced with this I ask you to consider God's view of creation. Genesis, at the beginning of the Bible, tells us how, at the end of each day of creation, God looked at what had been created and saw that it was 'good'. After creating everything, God upped the score to 'very good' but God never said it was perfect. None of us are perfect but we are good enough for God's love and grace and we are in most likelihood good enough for what we are tasked to do.

Doing enough is another area for soul searching. It's not difficult to get sucked into overwork in the 24/7 culture in which we live. Emails and text messages pop up all the time and it's easy to succumb to being diverted by them to a life filled with doing the urgent instead of the important things in life. We can become addicted to the adrenaline rush of doing more and more and more. Family life and personal time get squeezed by the incessant demands of an electronic culture. The result is burnout, broken people and often broken relationships. For those outside Sheriff Hutton, who have not had the dubious pleasure of reading my ramblings, I have a particular passion for encouraging everyone to take time for rest, time for family and time for personal space. I call it sabbath rest but you can call it what you like; we all need it. Make that time, you, your family and your work will all benefit.

Having enough is another area of difficulty for many of us. Not having enough to eat, a safe and warm place to live or not enough love in our lives, stunts our personal development and blights our lives. Equally, having too much puts us under pressure to have more, it is wasteful of resources and blights our lives and the lives of others. Ancient wisdom recognised this 'give me neither poverty nor riches but give me only my daily bread. Otherwise, I may have too much and disown God and say, "Who is the Lord?" Or I may become poor and steal, and so dishonour the name of my God.'

How much enough is enough? I think we instinctively know and have to make a choice. When I moved to York, I put a load of things into storage, 100 square feet in area by 8 feet in height. It was full. Eighteen months later, after paying a fortune in fees, I emptied it, kept three boxes of Christmas decorations and a couple of other things and gave the rest away. It felt like a burden had been lifted. How many of us have the equivalent of that in vast yellow storage warehouses, in our garages or sheds, or in our houses?

May you know that you are enough to those who love you; may you know the difference between doing enough and doing too much so that you might find your place of rest; and my God bless you with having just enough of the important things in life. Enough is enough. Amen.

Reverend John Hayward

Sunday services in February

	10.30am	Mrs Elaine Thompson
	10.30am	
	10.30am	
25 th	10.30am	Rev John Hayward

Additional activities on Wednesdays

9.30am Morning prayers and quiet meditation in the chapel

10 – 11.15am Miss Ward Room open house for Coffee, Tea and Biscuits

EVERYONE WELCOME

Ash Wednesday 14 February

United village churches hunger lunch at 12 noon. Everyone welcome in the Miss Ward Room. Prayers and reflections by Rev John Hayward and Rev Steve Whiting. Collection for Christian Aid.

Wednesday 21st February

11.20am the first of a series of Lent studies leading up to Easter in the Chapel.

12 noon approx. Soup and bread will be shared in the Miss Ward room, if you are able to stay. Meetings will be led by Rev John Hayward

Notices for St. Helen's February 24

Services for February are:-

11th February, 10.30am at the Methodist Chapel. This will be Holy Communion.

25th February, 10.00am at St Helen's. This will be a morning worship service.

The church is open at all times. There is a children's pew and a children's activity table. There is also a tea and coffee welcome tray complete with biscuits. Please do come and use our beautiful historic church whether it is to wander, have some space or explore. We have also planted some spring bulbs which should be appearing over the next few weeks. The churchyard is also a lovely area so please do make use of that too; walking dogs, sitting on one of the benches or strolling through.

Please contact Jill Donaldson Hodges on 878595 or 07968 052118 if you have any queries.

Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group.

On 13th December we had a superb Christmas lunch at The George Hotel in Easingwold, everyone said how much they had enjoyed their meal and the serving staff were excellent.

The first meeting of 2024 was in the form of a quiz set by our member Gail, we certainly had to put our thinking caps on. We had an outright winner and they enjoyed their chocolate bar prize. Many thanks Gail.

At our next meeting on February 14th, at 2pm, Sue Woodcock is coming along to give a talk about her life. Sue has been an author, a police officer, shepherd and a farmer. Sue will also show us what can be made using old neck ties.

If anyone has any old ties they no longer need please could they bring them to the meeting. Thank you.

If anyone would like information about any of our meetings, please get in touch with

Barbara Grinham – 01347878476 Mob 07811259184 Linda Turner 01347878037 Mob 07453393286

Many Thanks.

Barbara Grinham (Chair) Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group

Sheriff Hutton Nature Group

Membership Renewal

Please note membership for the Nature Group will renew on 1 April from this year. This is to accommodate the annual membership fee being confirmed at the AGM in March and the increasing number of direct bank payments being made for membership.

Our next evening talks with an update on the AGM timings:

February 7th 2024 - The Cropton Beaver Project with Rachel Midgley – Forestry England. As featured this year on Channel 5 programme The Secret Life of the Forest. Come and hear about the background and status on the introduction of beavers to an enclosure in Cropton Forest as part of looking at ways of reducing flooding locally. Starts at 7.30pm, £3 for non-members.

March 6th 2024 – AGM, followed by talk: Twenty Years of Bird Surveying at Strensall Common AGM 6.30pm start to approximately 7.45pm – members only.

8pm: Twenty years of Bird Surveying at Strensall Common with Nigel Boatman – all welcome. Nigel is the current organiser of the annual bird survey of Strensall Common. Using a wealth of historical data, Nigel's talk is based on an article written for the MOD for their magazine in relation to conservation on their sites and summarizing the trends for eight birds of interest; heathland habitat specialists and / or red-listed species of conservation concern.

On this occasion we plan to have tea/coffee after the AGM and prior to the talk. So, if you are coming for the talk only, please arrive at around 7.45pm. £3 for non- members.

Winter and Wildlife

It is still an important time to help wildlife where you can with extra food to support them through the cold weather. Putting out food for the birds and ensuring they have access to water daily (in case it freezes over) will be appreciated. Some of our local hedgehogs may be about for periods during the normal hibernation period. If you feed them the rest of the year it is a good idea to put out some kitten biscuits or dry hedgehog food in a covered place and keep an eye on it. A hedgehog out during the day at this time of year is in trouble and needs your help. Contact Lynne on 01347 878310 or Sally on 01347 878272 for advice. See also the site https://www.yorkshirehedgehogs.co.uk for information on local hedgehog rescue contacts and more

information on what to do.

If you would like any more information on the Sheriff Hutton Nature Group or would like a copy of the

If you would like any more information on the Sheriff Hutton Nature Group or would like a copy of the evening programme, please contact Sally on 01347 878272 or email shnaturegroup@gmail.com

Marton Church

We have two services planned for February, both at 3pm: a communion service on Sunday 4th February and a more reflective service on Sunday 18th February. Everyone very welcome - but please do dress up warmly!

Midday Prayers on Tuesday lunchtimes are going ahead, but until the weather gets a bit warmer we are currently meeting in each other's houses! Please contact Caroline (878242 or martonintheforest@gmail.com) for details as we arrange our venue week by week.

Many thanks to Sarah and Rome Sigsworth who came up to Marton Church at Christmas and cleared some more of the spreading ground ivy in the churchyard. This revealed that the native bulbs we planted in autumn are growing well - so in due course we are looking forward to seeing more snowdrops, winter aconites, wood anemones and then bluebells. We certainly won't be attempting to clear all the ivy though - according to tradition this evergreen and extremely resilient plant is a symbol of immortality and everlasting friendship!

Do please get in touch if you and your family have any photos, stories or information about Marton Church which you might like to share with us in readiness for our History Day on 17th August 2024. It is always interesting to learn more about the people who have been associated with this beautiful, peaceful, historic church!

The UCCC Spring Fling: Afternoon Tea Party Saturday 9th March at 3pm

We are delighted to invite everyone aged over 70, living in Sheriff Hutton, Lilling and Stittenham, plus their partner (of any age) to a celebratory Tea Party in the Village Hall on Saturday 9th March at 3pm, together with a free raffle and musical entertainment. We will provide a warm welcome and afternoon tea, served to you by our friendly volunteers. The committee will be delivering invitations to as many households as possible at the end of February - if you haven't received yours by Monday 4th March and you would like to attend, please contact Caroline at cjhunt.home@gmail.com or 01347 878242. We are happy to provide lifts to/from the party and are also offering to deliver a 'tea out' to those who are unable to attend due to illness.

The party has been a great community event for many years. The first United Christian Churches Committee was formed back in the 1960s to bring the whole village together and provide a free evening meal and entertainment at New Year for all senior citizens living in the parish. Since then each party has been funded by a Village Auction, also run by the UCCC. Our hope is that moving the party into early spring will help us all avoid winter colds and having an afternoon tea rather than evening meal will make the most of the daylight too. We hope very much that you will be able to join us!

If you would like to help with laying tables, serving drinks, serving teas, preparing sandwiches, waiting at a table, washing up or clearing up at the end, Anna would love to hear from you (07771 616535). Over the years volunteers as well as guests have always enjoyed this lovely community event so whether you are potential guests or willing volunteers, we look forward to welcoming you!

History Group

With no meeting in January it's been a quiet time for the History Group. Some of us have been doing preliminary work on projects which we are hoping to start in 2024 and our Archivist has continued with the indexing and consolidation of the fascinating material we hold in our archive store - which can be consulted (by appointment only) by anyone who has an interest in Sheriff Hutton's history. On Wednesday 21st February at 2pm in the Village Hall we will be welcoming Malcolm Brooke to talk to us about the "Baedecker Raid" on York by the Luftwaffe in 1942. It has been said that there was but one "lone French airman" defending our city – something we will learn the truth of – as well as the story of what actually happened to the troop train that was in York Station at the time. Malcolm will be telling us about the technological resources which were available at the time both for defence and offence and will describe in detail the events both in the air and on the ground that fateful day of April 29th 1942. His presentation concludes with an illustrated "Then & Now" journey through York and we can look forward to a most interesting afternoon.

Advance Notice

Our March meeting will be at 7.30pm in the Village Hall on Wednesday 27th March, when Kate Giles will be talking to us about the "Pickering Murals" – the extraordinary wall paintings uncovered in Pickering Church. More details next month.

For further information contact Meg on 01347 878136 or Linda at linda@turner.stargate.co.uk or Peter Brown at peterbrown222.brown@btinternet.com



PIANO LESSONS WITH TRACEY



 Age 7+ All Abilities ISM Registered Private Teacher

07754 523561 www.traceycleatonpianotuition.com



Anna Martinez-Armitage **Spanish Tutor**

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

www.spanish-talk.com www.books4spanish.com



Hall Farm **Boutique Luxury B&B**

and Holiday Cottage Sally Hemingway

2 miles from Sheriff Hutton and Castle Howard **2** 01347 878 386

YO60 7TW

info@hallfarmhouseyork.co.uk In-house Chef

Sarah Douglas



Counsellor & Yoga Teacher

Contact **2 07854 801 260**

or see website www.SarahDouglas.co.uk

Pilates

with Linzi

Sheriff Hutton & Welburn

2 07583 936 246

linzifitness@gmail.com



Puddleducks

Award Winning Children's Nursery Open 7.30 - 6.00pm

Purpose built, modern facilities **Fully Qualified, Professional Team** ~ Ofsted Outstanding ~ Tel: 01347 878 648

www.puddleducksyork.co.uk

Justine Warner



Laburnum Cottage, West End, Sheriff Hutton Gallery and Studio Open to the public see website for events and opening times. Original artwork, prints, cards and workshops available

See website: www.justinewarnerartist.co.uk Call 07908 634007 or 01347 878744 pearllovespaisley@gmail.com



We take care of all your printing needs...

Give Martin a call on: 07787 662 589 or email us: info@loveprintyork.co.uk



Nicola Joy-Smith

SANCTUARY at Nesslyn, Sheriff Hutton

Qualified therapist and specialist nurse offering a full range of beauty treatments including removal of skin tags and small moles and health and wellbeing advice. Licensed and insured. Enquiries welcome

Tel: 07475415374 or 01347 878782 Email. njs.sanctuary58@gmail.com or visit website www.nicolashealthsanctuary.com

THE TREE FELLA



All aspects of domestic and commercial tree surgery, forestry, stump removal, winch work, vegetation clearance, mobile firewood processing, log splitting and biomass chipping. Kiln dried logs for sale.

Tel: 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449 www.samthetreefella.co.uk



WRIGHT'S



COAL MERCHANTS LTD

www.johndruryandson.co.uk johndruryandson@btconnect.com

Tel: 01759 371 319





Local, friendly and specialist legal advice. Administration of Estates

- · Conveyancing for moving home

. Solicitors for the Elderly

- Wills, Lasting Powers of Attorney
 Trusts, Gifts, Inheritance Tax Planning
- Separation & Divorce, family m
- · Business and employment law Agricultural law

Call Malton 600070 | York 624185 www.crombiewilkinson.co.uk

Dyson Repairs Aerial installations

07703163141

1 01347 878344

pizza's world

Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Off-licence Monday - Sunday 4 - 10.00pm

(CLOSED Tuesday)

Friday and Saturday 4 – 10.30pm

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878 967



Large range of quality wines Locally sourced spirits and beers Monthly tasting events

Visit our shop near Sheriff Hutton, or shop online. Open Monday-Saturday

01347 878716

www.yorkwines.co.uk **NICOLA'S CUISINE**

CHIPPY'S MOBILE FISH & CHIPS

at Sheriff Hutton Village Hall every Thursday at 7.15pm approx.

Plus our

LITTLE BLUE CATERING TRAILER

We can cater for Local Village Rounds, Weddings & Special Occasions Please contact us for your requirement **2** 07932088952 / 07929187279 Email: chippysvan@gmail.com

Willow Farm Produce

Neil & Sally Fairweather

Seasonal Homegrown Plants, Home Produced Honey, Handmade Natural Christmas Wreaths, Fresh Farm Eggs, Market Stall Hire Ash Tree House, Bracken Hill, Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 07590 676 929 or 07719 624 033 www.willowfarmproduce.com

Poppy Caterers Limited

15 - 17 Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park Quality freshly prepared food All events catered for Weddings & Parties delivered buffets, cakes & dinner parties

Please call: 01347 878 628 info@poppycaterers.co.uk

Alison Massingham Flowers

Fresh Flowers for Every Occasion Made to Order

The Flower Shop, Spring Street, Easingwold Tel: 01347 822 963 or 07786574359

OUTSIDE CATERING

Tailor Made Menus Ready Prepared Meals Delivered Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel: 01904 468 220 or 07860 612 622 Email: nicola@nicolas-cuisine.co.uk

Everything But The Pet

Supplying most brands of dog food and natural treats at a competitive price

free delivery in the Sheriff Hutton area.

Also, dog walking, day care & boarding in our home from home environment. Fully Insured, first aid, references available

Contact Louise 01347 878619. on 07592532619

MORSE COACHES & TAXI HIRE

Tel: 01347 878 969

www.morse-coaches.com admin@morsecoaches.com







- Independent funeral service since 2013
- Supporting your choices
- · Offering good value without compromising on quality

01904 763335 or 07824 639 244 chris@lastwishesfunerals.co.uk • www.lastwishesfunerals.co.uk

HANDYMAN from Sheriff Hutton

Paving and terrace cleaning, Indoor and Outdoor painting, Gardening services, Oven cleaning, Furniture assembly

Testimonials from your neighbours and more details about the

services:

uahandyman.co.uk

SMS/WhatsApp: 07856214640

EDWARD HULL

BUILDER and CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664

DAVID HULL Plumbing and Heating

Mob: 07715 943 381

Aerial Services – York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ...

Still running off your Old Aerial System?

We offer: Fully Insured professional service Your property left clean and tidy We supply our own vacuums!

Call Steve on 01904 238 107 or 07972181025

steve@aerialservices.uk.com

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Helen Halliburton

96 The Mount, York **Tel: 01904 623 436**

Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator

Free Estimates : Interior & Exterior 68 Anthea Drive, Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel: 01904 654 523 Mobile: 07704 403 358 Email: theeshes68@btinternet.com

Flaxton Forge

Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork made to Commission

Contaci. Tom Heys: 07861316672
Website. www.flaxtonforge.co.uk



Extensions Conversions Renovation New Build Conservatories Driveways Repairs

JONATHAN HULL GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.

for all new
Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating,
New Boilers and Repairs
Registered Installer

Tel: 01347 878 267

Mike Duck FENCING SPECIALIST

Specialist in domestic fencing also small tree & hedge work

Fully insured - Reliable - Competitive pricing

For a FREE quotation call Mike 07837 671799 email: mikeduckfencing@gmail.com

PURE DENTAL YORK

formerly Richard Fisher & Associates

Neil Martin ~ Mark Bentley Zareen Ashraff ~ Jonathan Hindley

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

PAUL NELSON

3 Castle View, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND DECORATING

Tel: 01347 878 185

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts
Electrics & Engine Diagnostics
Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3–5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ

www.j-skelton.co.uk Tel: 01347 878 790

STEPHEN SHIPLEY T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 879 173

Mob: 07850 783 842

York Boilers Ltd Derek Precious

Worcester Bosch Accredited Gold Installer

Office: 01904 490 421 or Mobile: 07740 493 903 derekprecious@hotmail.com

Howardian Contracts

Tracked 360 Excavators
1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire
Drainage, drain repairs, ditching
landscaping & pond excavation

Contact: Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952

Howardian Dental Practice

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

WE go the extra mile so YOU don't have to!

Convenient, approachable, professional Dr Christine Parker BDS

Telephone 878 111



Stuart Clark 07848 947 717 stueclark@gmail.com

Grass Treatment Service (Mowing, Feed, Aeration, Scarifying) Fencing and Timber Work (Planters, Arbours, Trellis, etc) Hedge Cutting, Landscaping, Garden Maintenance Pruning, and other outdoor works

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing Repairs: Servicing

Tel: 01347 878 326

Regular Activities

Sun	10.00am	Morning Service Parish Church but check in church for details				tails	
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church				
Mon		_		7.00pm	Badminton	Village Hall	
Tues	9.15am	Pilates	Village Hall	12.30pm	Luncheon club	Village Hall	
	10.30am	Pilates	Village Hall	7.00pm	Circuit Training	Village Hall	
				8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall	
Wed	9.30am	Yoga	Village Hall			-	
	10.00am	Drop-in for Coffee	Miss Ward Room				
	10.00am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club				
Thurs	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall				

Additional Activities in February

14/04	- th	7 2000	CLI Nature Craus Creates Decrea Project by Deckel Middley Mathediat Church	
Wed	7	7.30pm	SH Nature Group, Cropton Beaver Project by Rachel Midgley, Methodist Church	
Thurs	8 th	7.30pm	Parish Council meets in the Miss Ward Room Methodist Church	
Fri	9 th	10-12noon	Puzzle exchange and coffee morning in the Refreshment Room of the Village Hall	
		7.30pm	Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club, Bingo in the Village Hall	
Sat	10 th	10.30-3.30pm	Spinning Group meets in the Miss Ward Room Methodist Church	
Wed	14 th	2pm	Ladies Group Talk by Sue Woodcock in the Village Hall	
Sat	17 th	2.00-4.00pm	Jumblies Sale in the Village Hall in aid of the Bowling Club and the Parish Church	
Wed	21 st	2.00pm	SH History Group Yorkshire's Baedeker Raids in the Village Hall	
		7.30pm	Gardening Club Burnby Hall Gardens in the Village Hall	
Fri	23 rd	10-12noon	Super mobile library in the Village Hall car park	
Thurs	29 th	9.30am	Village ramble meet at the Village Hall car park	

Dates to Note 2024

Mar	6 th	6.30pm	SH Nature Group AGM to approx. 7.45 followed 8pm by talk on Bird Surveying on Strensall Common in the Miss Ward Room Methodist Church
	8 th	10-12noon Puzzle exchange and coffee morning in the Refreshment Room of the Village Hall	
	9 th	10.30-3.30pm	Spinning Group meets in the Miss Ward Room Methodist Church
	9 th	3pm	UCCC Spring Fling for the over 70s in the Village Hall
	22 nd	10-12noon	Super mobile library in the Village Hall car park
	22 nd	7.30pm	Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club, Bingo in the Village Hall
	27 th	730pm	History Group Pickering Church Murals in the Village Hall
Apl	3 rd		SH Nature Group Creating a sanctuary for wildlife in the Miss Ward Room Methodist
		7.30pm	Church

To Hire the Village Hall, call 07894 734446 or email SHVHbookings@gmail.com

To contact the Village News production team email villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk

or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581), Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310)

or Melanie Hunt (878711)

Items for March 2024 Village News must reach the editors no later than February 18th